

General Board Meeting Monday, June 19, 2023 Minutes

Board Members:

Scott Beseda Randy Netherda Tom Bose Scott McCoubrey

Rick Baker Bruce Drinkwalter Rich Christiansen

League Members:

11 Attendees (Approx 5.2% of Members)

Meeting Topics:

Spring League:

- Congratulations to Hong Dentistry and Manager Fred Dresser for winning the National League with a 16-2 record. Also, congratulations to Augie's and Manager Bobby Freiberg / Ed Schneider for winning the American League with a 12-6 record.
- ➤ Thanks to Fred Dresser for his leadership in organizing the Summer Pick -Up games. Season will start on June 24th with games played on Tues and Saturday at 7am and 8am.

Summer Projects:

- Meeting with HOA in early July to discuss Capital Expenditure initiatives and secure appropriate approvals.
- ➤ Three projects slated for completion this summer:
 - Waiting on final bid approvals/schedule from HOA for fence completion.
 There will be no changes to current footprint.
 - Warm Up Area expansion mainly consisting of relocating and adding batting area and removing shrubbery.
 - Improving soil mixture around outfield/warning track area to match infield improvements from last season.

General Board Meeting Monday, June 19, 2023 Page 2

Fall/Winter 2023-24 Registration:

- Begins Jun 1st thru Aug 15th.
- > Approximately 140 signed up so far.
- Messages have been posted on E Group and Face Book seeking individuals interested in playing.
- > Still sourcing Manager candidates. Contact a Board Member if you have interest.
- ➤ League Sponsors are still being recruited. Contact Scott McCoubrey with anyone that is interested.

Bats:

- ➤ Website has guidelines for all personal bats
 - o All bats must be stamped 1.2 along with either a USSA or ASA/USA stamp.
 - o Contact Mark Pollock or Jan Hangen with questions.
- There will be a Bat Day at the field scheduled for Sept 21. This will be an opportunity to buy/sell/trade any existing bats you may have along with a few vendors with a selection of new bats to purchase. There will be a pitching machine setup for a limited number of swings to try out the bats.
- Working to set up a list of on-line vendors for new bats on the PCSSA website.
- 2023-24 season will be the last season where the league will supply bats.

Miscellaneous:

- Any Rule Change Requests must by submitted by June 30 2023. The form can be found on the PCSSA website under League Documents / Rules. The rules committee will review requests and submit recommendations to the Board sometime in late July.
- Working on setting up Pitching Clinics for those interested. League is in need of more pitchers so this can be an opportunity to explore potential ability and learn some of Bobby Q's secrets. Watch for more information in the next Newsletter.
- Marie Shubin has offered to assist in selling PCSSA logo hats, sub uniforms, hoodies, polo shirts, etc. as fund raising initiatives. Stay tuned.

Opening Day is October 21st!!!!

Respectfully Submitted

Riek Baker

Secretary